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   CIPI Ne ws le tt e r 

In case of a serious  
Emergency call 911 

FIRE ………………………...911 

AMBULANCE ………………911 

POLICE …………306-288-6400 

CLINIC ………….306-288-4800 

Ile-x Hospital....1-306-833-2016 

Kids Help Line 1-800-668-6868 

Volume 34 Issue Friday, January 26th, 2018 

CIPI TV BINGO 

Sipisishk Communications Incorporated  

Friday, January 26th, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM  

Power Ball - $2300.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#’s pre-called 

LG 55” 4K UHD SMART TV 
with WebOS 3.5 
in 51#’s or less 

Consolation: $200 
 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  
*51#’s or less 
*Unless won earlier 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 

FACEBOOK GAMBLING 
New Target for SLGA 

Written by Nigel Mawell - paNOW 

Gambling on social media is a new fad for fundraising, but it's an activity 
the province says falls under specific laws and they want people to be 
aware of them. 

One such facebook post highlights the current trend. A Melfort area 
woman hosted a poker tournament to help pay her bills.  

Kayla Dipaolo, who lives on the James Smith Cree Nation, was looking to 
raise $700 for an overdue power bill. "I had a couple of friends who used 
[Facebook] to fundraise for their weddings and my mom had told me to 
give it a shot if it would help me in my situation," she said. 

In addition to being four months pregnant, Dipaolo also has a six-year-old 
daughter and is collecting income assistance.  

So far she paid down just over $200, raised through a Texas Hold ‘Em 
Style tournament. As part of the tournament, Dipaolo sold cards on her 
page and revealed a winner through her Facebook feed. She said half the 
profits went back to the winner. Dipaolo said she was told by friends what 
she was doing was legal. 

Dipaolo's story is not a unique one. Fundraisers of this kind are routinely 
found on Facebook. 

David Morris, a spokesperson for the Saskatchewan Liquor and Gaming 
Authority (SLGA), said he is familiar with raffles, bingos or fundraisers 
conducted through social media. 

"According to the Criminal Code of Canada all gaming activity must 
be licensed by the province in order to be legal and our role as SLGA 
is to regulate gaming and unlicensed gaming is a matter for the police 
to consider," he said. 

Morris could not confirm if Dipaolo would face any immediate 
consequences for her fundraiser. He said SLGA will first notify those 
involved and let them know they are required to get a license, which 
Morris described as a very simple process. 

"You can apply online and there is no cost if your prize is less than 
$2,500," he said. 

Morris said the applicant could also be eligible to receive a grant from 
SLGA through the triple gaming grant equal to 25 per cent of the net 
proceeds made. But he was also quick to point out not every application 
will be approved. 

"We look at those on a case by case basis. The Criminal Code does have 
some parameters as to what is eligible to be charitable in terms of gaming," 
he said.  

Morris encouraged anyone with questions about gaming through social 
media to contact the SLGA office. 
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St. Mary Magdalene 
Sunday, January 28th, 2018 

 Liturgy @ 10:30 am 
Readers:  

Isadore K. 
Bertha D. 

Deadline for next submissions:  

February 7th@ 3:00 pm  
unless arrangements are made. 
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sipisishk Communications Incorporated 

Sunday, January 28th, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM  

 

Power Ball - $2400.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#’s pre-called 

LG 55” 4K UHD SMART TV 
with WebOS 3.5 
in 52#’s or less 

Consolation: $200 
 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 

Standard Start: $50.00 
Two Lines: $75.00 

Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2000 in   
52#’s or less 

Consolation: $500 
*Amounts/numbers subject to change if there is a winner 

2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 

La Ronge Ski Club and Ski Fit North Present: 
22nd Annual School Ski Championship 

 

Friday, February 9th, 2018 
All entries must be made online at www.zone4.ca. 

Search for “Saskatchewan School Ski Championships 2018” 
for registration forms. 

 

Entry Deadline: Wednesday, February 7th, 2018 at 4:00 pm. 
  

Contact Race Assistant Sid Robertson at 
sid.robertson@sasktel.net or (306) 425-2502 

 

(More detailed information on CIPI bulletin board) 

H & R BLOCK located at 114C Centre Street, Meadow Lake. 
Phone: 1 306 236 4330 - Toll Free: 1 800 267 2100 

Fax: 1 306 236 5920 or 1 877 760 6777 

Buffalo Narrows Pharmacy will be CLOSED on 
February 1st & 2nd, 2018. 

Back to regular hours on Monday, February 5th, 2018 
Pharmacist will be attending the yearly pharmacy conference in 

Winnipeg from February 1st to the 4th. We apologize for any 
inconvenience this may cause. 

BDI NEW KITCHEN HOURS 
Monday to Friday - 11:00am to 3:00pm & 4:00pm to 7:00pm 

Rob Kroeker (Valley View School Teacher) 
Is looking for materials to teach Electrical/Welding/ Plumbing/ 

Heating/Cooling classes. If you have any materials he can 
use, please call Valley View School at 306 288 2022 

 

 

Saturday Sunday Monday 

   

30% 
flurries 

 

High –21° 
Low –24° 

Sunny 
 
 

High –22° 
Low  -27° 

Cloudy 
 
 

High –21° 
Low  -23° 

CIPI NUMBERS 
Office: 306-288-2222 or 306-288-2474 

Request Line: 306-288-2230 
Fax: 306 288 2033 

email: cipi@sasktel.net 
website: www.cipiradio.com 

Enter a 

number from 

1 through 9  

in such a 

way that 

each row, 

column, and 

region 

contains 

only one 

instance of 

each 

number.  

6        5 

  9 6 7 5   3 

3 7  9      

 3 1  9   4  

   3  7    

 5   1  3 6  

     8  5 6 

8   7 5 9 4   
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CIPI TV BINGO 

Sipisishk Communications Incorporated 

Tuesday, January 30th, 2018 
7:30pm on Cable 5, Digital 365 /96.5FM  

 

Power Ball - $2500.00 
*can only be won on Bonanza* 

 

Early Bird - 3up - $5.00 
45#’s pre-called 

LG 55” 4K UHD SMART TV 
with WebOS 3.5 
in 53#’s or less  

Consolation: $200 
 

1st Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

2nd Series - 1up - $2.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 

Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $400.00 
 

Bonanza - 2up - $5.00 
Standard Start: $50.00 

Two Lines: $75.00 
Caller’s Choice: $100.00 
Large Frame: $125.00 

Blackout: $2,000 in  
53#’s or less 

*Amounts/numbers subject to change if there is a winner 

Consolation: $500.00 
2nd Blackout: $200.00 
*Prizes depend on number of cards sold 

License # MB17-0007 

Northlands College will be offer ing the following courses:  

Office Administration Certificate - La Ronge 

Youth Care Worker Certificate - Creighton 

Practical Nursing Diploma Yr. 2 - Air Ronge 

Early Childhood Education Diploma - La Ronge 

Food Service Cook Certificate - Buffalo Narrows 

Institutional Cooking Certificate - Buffalo Narrows 

Water Conservation & Management - La Ronge 

Mining Engineering Technician Yr.2 - Air Ronge 

Civil Technician - Air Ronge 

Plumbing & Pipefitting - Buffalo Narrows & Air Ronge 

Carpentry Certificate - Air Ronge 

Continuing Care Assistant - Air Ronge 

Chainsaw/Brushsaw/Wilderness First Aid Safety - Pelican Narrows 
 

Dates vary for course deadlines. For more information, call  toll free at 

1 888 311 1185 Coordinator is Paul Ballentyne. Visit the website at: 

trainnorth.ca or check out the full course details on CIPI Bulletin 

Board or with Marina at the GDI Office. 

Ladies Night - Monday, January 29th, 2018 

Community Hall @ 7:00pm 
Snacks & Refreshments! Door Prizes! 

Diabetic Educator will be present & 
Learn how to make over night oats 

Bring a friend, enjoy the night out! No kids allowed! 

Deadline to apply for RBC 2018 Aboriginal Student Awards 
Program is on February 28th, 2018. 

For more  information - www.GoToApply.ca/RBC 
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FIND A WORD - WASHING A CAR 
 

Hidden Word __________________________________ 

DRIVEWAY 
DRY OFF 
FENDERS 
FRONT 
GARDEN HOSE 
GLASS 
GRIME 
HEADLIGHTS 
HOOD 

BRUSH 
BUCKETS 
CHAMOIS 
CHROME 
CLEAN 
DEAD BUGS 
DIRT 
DOOR HANDLES 
DOORS 

HUBCAPS 
LICENSE 
PLATE 
MIRRORS 
MUD 
PREPARATION 
REAR 
RINSE 
ROOF 

SCRUB 
SIDES 
SOAP 
SPO NGE 
SQUEEGEE 
SUDS 
TAIL LIGHTS 
TIRES 
TOP 

TOWLELS 
VEHICLE 
WASH 
WATER 
WAX 
WHEELS 
WINDOWS 
WINDSHIELD 
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ANGER MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 
 

Church Meeting Room 

February 5th, 12th & 26th, 2018 

10:00am to 3:30pm 
 

Open for 6 more people to sign up. 

Call Deborah at 306 288 4807 
 

Once you register, you must commit to 
participate until the program is 

completed. Certificates will be issued. 
 

Facilitator: Doris Woods, Community 
Mobile Treatment Coordinator 

Hope everyone is having a great new year so far, 

Happy 2018 on behalf of the Northern Village of 

Beauval Staff and Council!  
 

Water/Sewer 

We continue to receive progress reports on the new 

Treatment Plant upgrades.  Although it is roughly 4 

weeks behind schedule, the contractor is working 

diligently to close that gap.  

You may have noticed our maintenance crews also hard 

at work fixing 3 water leaks in the community. Thanks 

to their around the clock dedication to getting that 

fixed. Just a reminder when things like this happen it 

triggers a precautionary boil water advisory for 

approximately a week. If you notice discoloration of 

your water, run your taps for a few minutes and it 

should clear up. If it persists let maintenance know by 

calling 306-288-1003. 
 

Taxes and Utility Accounts 

Now that January has arrived, be on the lookout for the 

publication of outstanding tax and utility arrears 

accounts.  A repayment policy will be mailed to those 

accounts with large overdue balances.  
 

Social Development 

A new steering committee is being formed to assist 

with idea generation for social development and to 

create and foster an environment of community leaders. 

Be on the lookout for a write up in the near future when 

the group introduces themselves to the community. 
 

SUMA 

Mayor and Council will be heading to the SUMA 

convention on Feb 4th - 7th. There will be no council 

meeting on Feb 5th and also no meeting on the 19th 

due to family day holiday. A special meeting date will 

be announced. 
 

Tiniki! 

-Nick Daigneault, Mayor  

The Gospel Jamboree that was scheduled for March 

will be moved to May 12th & 13th. 

This is a Community Memorial Gospel Jamboree and 

we will be asking the public to make collages with 

pictures of loved ones who have passed away. Materials 

will be supplied. Call Bertha at 306 288 2110 for more 

information. Let’s all participate. 

CIPI Cable Update 
 

CIPI Cable is planning major changes to the 

channel lineup and packaging effective May 1, 

2018.  One change is the elimination of the 

HD Pack.  Each of these channels will now 

only be available in its respective package.  

Another major change is the elimination of all 

the analog channels (Channels 2 to 40) which 

will be done in early April.  This is to 

accommodate the new HD channels that will 

be added to the channel lineup.  The new 

packaging and pricing is currently being 

worked on and should be completed in early 

March. 
 

We are working on a policy on how to deal 

with cable subscribers with DCT boxes that 

will eventually become obsolete on our cable 

system.  Shaw Broadcast will continue with its 

upgrade to MPEG-4 technology starting again 

in April to October 2018.  There will be a lot 

of channels that will no longer work on any of 

the DCT boxes when these changes take place.  

If you are not sure what kind of Set-Top Box 

you have, call us at CIPI and we will let you 

know. If you have any questions or concerns, 

do not hesitate to call or come on down to the 

office and we will gladly assist you. 
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KAD PROTECTION Services-Security 

are accepting applications for 
Security Guard & 

Safety Ticket Training  
Requirements: 

 At least 18 years of age.  

 A Class 5 Drivers License 

 CPIC—Criminal Record Check/ Vulnerable 

Sector/ Local Database 

 Competent and of good character 

 No serious criminal record 

 No outstanding criminal charges 

 Birth Certificate and Passport or Treaty Card 

 2 pieces of government-issued identification, at 

least one must be photo ID. 

 Fluent in speaking English 

 Full drug testing 

 Resume required. 
 

Application forms are available at the 

Village Office and once completed, they can 

be handed in  to Bertha Durocher prior to 

February 27th, 2018. 

Phone : (306) 288-2110 

Northern Village of Beauval 

is accepting TENDERS 

for Renovations & Improvements to the 

old Beauval Community Hall 
 

The Northern Village of Beauval is seeking tenders 

to conduct renovations & improvements to the old 

Beauval Community Hall located on Block P Lot 7. 
 

The building requires the following: 

 Construction of full kitchen suite ( fridge, stove, 

sink, cupboards) - Electrical/Plumbing 

 Installation of Electric Furnace/ conversion of 

closet/storage in hall to be new furnace room & 

connect existing duct work. 

 Renovation of 2 bathrooms to convert to 1 

handicap accessible bathroom.  

 Replacement of windows.  

 Replacement of north door to meet fire code. 

 Construction of steps outside the north door of 

building to meet fire code 

If contractors require access to the building to 

complete their tender submission, please contact the 

Maintenance Office at (306) 288-1003 to schedule 

time for walkthrough 
 

Sealed tenders can be mailed to: 

PO Box 19, Beauval, Saskatchewan S0M 0G0 or 

dropped off at the Village Office. 
 

Tenders must be marked as “Old Hall Renovations” 

Deadline: February 5th, 2018, at 4:00 p.m. 
 

For more information contact: 

E-mail: admin.beauval@sasktel.net 

Phone: (306) 288-2110 

Your SaskPower bill is increasing again after the Saskatchewan government approved a 3.5 per cent rate 

increase, which will go into effect March 1. The hike approved by cabinet yesterday followed a 3.5 per 

cent increase in January 2017 and a 5 per cent increase in July 2016.  

Originally, it had been proposed that the March price hike be 5 per cent but it was reduced amidst 

"unprecedented" concern from nearly 100 people to the Saskatchewan Rate Review panel. So, the 

increase was knocked back to 3.5 per cent and approved by cabinet on Wednesday, which the 

government estimates will result in about $4 more per month on the typical residential bill. 

"Every year, SaskPower is keeping up with new records of power consumption, while working to keep 

power rates as low as possible," Dustin Duncan, minister responsible for SaskPower said in a news 

release. In its application for another rate hike, SaskPower outlined a need to cover "major" maintenance 

costs, a modernization of the power grid and a goal of reducing greenhouse gas emissions by 40% from 

the 2005 levels by 2030. 

Notice to Employees 
Deadline is February 2nd to apply for 

Summer Student workers grant. 
For more information, go to the website: 

www.canada.ca 


